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Strengthening bank processes and consumer protections againstscams—Open letter to the
New Zealand banking industry

As theMinisterof Commerce and Consumer Affairs, | am writing to urge you to take immediate and
concerted action toenhanceyour processes and protections to better safeguardyour customers from
scams and fraud,
Asyou are aware, there has been an increase in theprevalence and sophisticationofonline scams and
fraud. In the year ending 2023, it is estimated New Zealanders lost nearly $200 million to online scams
and fraud. The financial and emotional toll on victims is significant, with some victims losing their
entire life savings. This also reduces New Zealanders’ trust and confidence in the financial services

sector and in transacting online.
1 was pleased that in September 2023, the New Zealand Banking Association announced a range of
initiatives the banking industry would undertake to counter scams and fraud. lookforward to seeing
progress on these commitments.
Last year, the Finance and Expenditure Committee made three recommendations to the banking.
industry to bring New Zealand closer to the levels of protection held by our overseas counterparts.
such as Australia, Singapore, and the United Kingdom. The Government agrees with these
recommendations, and | am writing to youto outline my expectations of the sector.

1: Confirmation of Payee system
One of the recommended measures was a confirmation of payee system that matches the name of
an intended recipient with their account. This scheme has been effective in the United Kingdom and
Australia. | would ike a confirmation of payee system introduced and am aware the New Zealand
Banking Association i seeking to implement this.
will be closely monitoring your progress and have asked my officials to keep me updated. | expect

You to prioritise this work so that the system is operational as soon as possible, with rollout
commencing by the end of this year.
2: Update the Code of Banking Practice

The Finance and Expenditure Committee recommended the banking sector update the Code of
Banking Practice toprovidefurther measures that help consumers rom scams and fraudulent activity.
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closely.
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Yours sincerely
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